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Secretary General 

of the Intergovernmental Commission  

of TRACECA 

Mr. M. Ciopraga 

 

Dear Secretary General! 

 

On behalf of the Ministry of Infrastructure of Ukraine, let me address with the 

following. 

Along with this letter we are forwarding you the reservation of Ukraine to 

paragraph 10.1 of the Final Resolutions of the Thirteenth Meeting of the 

Intergovernmental Commission (hereinafter – the IGC) of TRACECA  

(March 5-6, 2018, Yerevan, Republic of Armenia): 

«Ukraine noted that the provisions of the audit reports for 2016 and 2017 

contradict each other for the same positions, in particular regarding to the approach of 

arranging meetings of the Working Groups and Annual Meetings of the IGC. 

Moreover the reports contain the practical recommendations of auditors on the 

development of the Europe – the Caucasus – Asia corridor, which does not comply 

with the competence of auditors and is not their tasks and functions in the audit 

process». 

At the same time, following the results of the Thirteenth Meeting IGC 

TRACECA, we ask you to send the draft budget for 2018 as soon as possible, with 

the proposals, forwarded during the meeting for its approval in the written form in the 

nearest future. 

  

 

Regards 

 

Deputy Minister  

for European integration - 

National Secretary  

IGC TRACECA in Ukraine                                            Victor Dovhan 


